Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Parsons Transportation Group Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, April 11, 2017, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: SRQ Media Room - Annex building of Sarasota City Hall, 1565 1st Street, Sarasota, Florida 34236
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: US 41 and Fruitville Road PD&E Study Public Meeting.

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, will hold a public information meeting as part of the Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study to evaluate improvements to the intersection at US 41 and Fruitville Road in the City of Sarasota. All members of the public are invited to attend.

FDOT is evaluating improvements to the intersection at US 41 and Fruitville Road that would accommodate all modes of travel and provide for a better integrated transportation system as identified in the City of Sarasota’s Downtown Master Plan. The Department sent notices of the public meeting to all property owners located within at least 300 feet of the intersection and projected project boundaries. FDOT encourages all interested people to attend and express their views regarding the project and information presented.
This meeting will provide a platform to discuss the social, environmental and economic effects of the potential improvements. It will be held in an informal, open house format and will afford an opportunity for the community to learn about the project, become familiar with the study process, and offer initial feedback. Persons wishing to submit written statements, in place of or in addition to oral statements, may do so at the meeting or by sending them to: Project Manager Joshua Jester at Joshua.Jester@dot.state.fl.us. All statements postmarked on or before April 21, 2017, will become a part of the public meeting record.

FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Joshua Jester, (863)519-2251, joshua.jester@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: FDOT - Joshua Jester, (863)519-2251, joshua.jester@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Joshua Jester, (863)519-2251, joshua.jester@dot.state.fl.us.
